Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Steering Group

at Veryan Sports and Social Club, 7 pm on 20th August 2014
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1. Apologies received from:  Julian German, Julie Johns. David Hall, Paul Mace, David Spreadborough and Christine Williams
2. Declarations of Interest – None
3. Open Period – No members of the public present
4. Minutes of the Meeting on 16th July 2014

Signed by the Chairman after acceptance proposed by DHu and seconded by DG

5. Matters Arising – None
6. Chairman’s Report of 15th August 2014
JS went through his report and asked for any comments/questions on items 1-6 – none.
JA then gave an update on item 7 – there have been 17 responses from the public plus 4 from stakeholders and 8-9 requests for hard copies of the Plan. JA also reported that there were 213 hits on the website on the first day and an average of 150-200 per day since which indicated substantial interest.
On item 8 CH reported that the first 2 events had been attended by a steady trickle of visitors who were handed explanatory literature and an additional 20 email addresses were collected. Portscatho Regatta is next Saturday and he requested assistance manning the stall during the afternoon.
On item 9 JS reported that he was interviewed by Hub radio yesterday and they are very enthusiastic about the Plan and will be advertising the exhibition at regular intervals during the week. A copy of the interview will also be available on the Roseland Plan website. However assistance is required in manning the exhibition – BW, DHu, DG and RG offered their help in addition to that already agreed with GW and offered by Keith Fisher

ITEM 10 - GW enquired why the October SG meeting had been pushed back – JS explained that it was to allow adequate time for the MT to review and act on all responses from the consultation and have the submission document ready for approval by the SG. GW expressed the view that it did not leave time before the proposed submission date of 3rd November for the Parish Councils to also approve the document. After discussion all agreed that Parish councillors should be given every chance to react and this may necessitate providing each councillor with a hard copy of the Plan and moving the submission date to allow for their responses.
Acceptance of the Chairman’s report was proposed by RG and seconded by BW

7. Finance Report

JS reported that although he had explained to the Community Development Foundation that work on the Plan would continue into 2015 and possibly 2016 the existing grant expires at the end of 2014. However they have agreed that if invoices/quotations for future expenditure can be provided then they will agree to release the final £700 of the agreed grant. He admitted that after the discussion on providing hard copies of the Plan to all Parish councillors it has become apparent that printing of this and a pre-referendum letter/brief would cost £500 approximately. The SG agreed that the MT should ensure release of the balance and agreed that there was still the £1,500 grant from Cornwall Council available should any experts need to be employed.
Approval of the report proposed by GW and seconded by RG

8. AOB

DG advised that he had been approached by a councillor from St Agnes where they are just starting a neighbourhood plan and would appreciate assistance – JS agreed to put together some details and contact the Parish clerk.

JS reported that he had been approached by a few other councils but although had offered assistance there was very little take up. Fowey/Lostwithiel group are very keen and he has been to speak to them and in September will be speaking to another group near Ponsanooth.

JA has been phoned by and has given guidance to people from Mullion, St Agnes and Porthleven who are all considering a plan.

JS reported that both Sarah Arden (Cornwall Council (CC)) and Jo Widdecombe (Planning Aid) have been encouraged to advise other NDP groups about our website and the forthcoming exhibition.
GW suggested that perhaps an information pack could be added to the website and sponsored by CC

Meeting closed at 7.40pm



S Wagstaff

                                   CHAIRMANS REPORT 15 AUGUST 2014
1. This report covers the period 12 July to 15 August 2014 inclusive.

2. During this period the management team held three meetings: 22, 31 July and 15 August. 

3. Jon Smith, John Adams and Sue Wagstaff have been present at all MT meetings. Colin Hastings attended the meetings on 22 July and 15 August. Graham Webb and Geoff Pring attended the meeting on 22 July. 

4. Roseland Online and Roseland Magazine. We have continued to place articles in the magazine with identical copy being placed on Roseland Online. Similar material was also circulated by email and put on Facebook.  

5. www.roselandplan.org Work was completed to update the site for the Pre-Submission Consultation period commencing on 3 August.   

6. The draft plan for the Pre-Submission Consultation period was amended as agreed at the Steering Group meeting on 16 July and placed on our web site, together with all of the supporting documentation. 

7. As at 15 August we have received 12 responses to the consultation and 8 requests for hard copies. An update on this will be provided at the Steering Group meeting on 20 August. 

8. Summer Events. Colin Hastings organised a stand at Philleigh Fayre on 6 August and St Mawes Carnival on 9 August. There will be a brief report on these events at the Steering Group meeting on 20 August.  

9. The Management Team are now focussing on planning for the exhibition at Gerrans Memorial Hall which will run from 25 to 31 August inclusive. It is hoped that SG members will be able to assist by attending at the event, for a morning (10.30 – 2.00) or afternoon (2.00 – 5.30) session.

10. Looking forward, the Management Team have decided to reschedule the October SG meeting from Wednesday 15 to Wednesday 29 October. This is to provide sufficient time to prepare the plan and supporting documentation for submission, for consideration and approval by the SG at the October meeting.     

11. Parish Council Meetings. The Chairman attended and made reports at the following meetings: Veryan 21 July, Gerrans 29 July, St Just-in-Roseland 4 August. The Secretary, John Adams, deputised for the Chairman and attended the Ruan Lanihorne Parish Council meeting on 17 July. 

Jon Smith

Chairman

15 August 2014 

